
 

 

December 15, 2022 

 
 

Termination of Aozora Shareholder Benefits Plan 
 

As announced in our news release “Aozora Shareholder Benefits Plan to be Discontinued” dated 

September 16, 2021, the Aozora Shareholder Benefits Plan is now terminated. 

Please be informed that the Bank’s handling of transaction requests using shareholder benefits 

certificates ended on December 14, 2022, the expiration date on the certificates that were distributed 

to eligible shareholders in December 2021. 

 

<Contact> 

Customer hotline 0120-250-399 (toll-free, Japanese only) 

 

Service time Weekdays: 9:00-19:00 

 Weekends and holidays: 9:00-17:00 

 (December 31 through January 3: no service) 




